
Local Youth Network Management Group Meeting

Local Youth Network Management Group Record 

Area Salisbury LYN

Date 27/4/16 Times 4-30-6pm Venue City Hall meeting room 

Present
Kirstie, Rebecca, Ben, Hamish, Sam ,Lucy ,Ruby, Ricky, Karen, Winnie 

Apologies Mark
Carolyn Stammers
Annie Scadden

Agenda Items

1 Welcome and Apologies 
2 Grant Applications 
3 Updates on wellbeing project and junior gym
4 Update from  Wiltshire Assembly of Youth 
5 AOB 
Decisions

1 The LYN supports the application from Wessex community circus  to develop 
the diamond project as it is designed to build the confidence  of each member 
beyond the skills acquired through circus craft. It will encourage other life skills 
such as  improved communication and mentoring. 

2 The LYN supports the application from Rise 61 to develop a bike hub in 
Bemerton Heath as it is offering young people an opportunity to learn practical 
skills and to work alongside others .It will also save money and be good for the 
environment .For some it may be an opportunity to look at bicycle maintenance 
as a potential career .
However, The LYN would ask that Rise 61 ensure planning permission is in 
place before the funding is released and that the organisation works with 
partners in the community to ensure good take up of the offer and that there is 
no duplication.
The funding is for revenue for a staff member to galvanise all aspects of the  
bike hub and the LYN has flagged up the guidance on all youth grants  which is  
it is not for maintaining projects but encouraging the development of new ones .
For this reason the LYN has suggested closer working with Partners to ensure a 
sustainable future for the project.

3 The LYN had agreed to support the capital/ revenue swop for the Salisbury 
hospital ‘elevate’ project put forward by the CEM 

Recommendations to Area Board

1 The LYN recommends to the Salisbury  Area Board that Wessex community 
circus is awarded the full amount of  £966-00 from the youth budget 

2 The LYN recommends to the Salisbury Area Board that Rise 61  is awarded the 
£5000 requested from the youth budget


